
From: 

Sent: 

To: Macedon Ranqes Shire Council 

Subject: Planning Permit Objection: PLN/2005/569/G 

Hello, 

I write to fo1mally make objections to the planning pe1mit amendment application, for pe1mit 
PLN/2005/569/G. My name i , and I am the owner/occupier of 

. This amendment proposes to put a number of new structures in 
, impeding my prope1iy amenity significantly. As such, I call on the council to reject this 

application on a number of grounds. 

My concerns are as follows: 

• There is going to be a new road built essentiall . There is no detail of 
any noise attenuation measures that will be put in place to ameliorate the impact of the increase in 
noise as a result of that new road. These should be shown on the plan, and if not should be a 
condition of pe1mit. There should be an analysis unde1iaken to ensure that the resulting increase in 
noise is compliant with relevant EPA standards. 

• There is also likely to be an increase in ambient heat due to the new paved surface replacing
grasslands. There should be measures taken to address this, such as breaking up the surface with 
plantings, and having garden beds throughout the car park. There should also be WSUD measures 
incorporated into that large new parking area to ensure that resultant sto1mwater rnnoff is tr·eated 
on-site to suitable levels. 

• The car park should be redesigned to keep vehicles as far away from adjacent boundaries as possible
to preserve backyard amenities. The layout of the car parks should be finalised, and should be 
shown on the plan as such. The total number of car parks should be nominated and should be 
shown on the plan or be a condition of pe1mit. 

• The cunent RV parking area has a dump spot for human waste at the outer boundary - this needs to
be located as far away from the boundaries as possible. I will not tolerate a septic tank-
-·

• There will also be a new shade strncture built . There are no details of the 
materials of this strncture, nor of the height of this structure. It appears to have a roof, but there 
are no details of the walls, or even if there are any. This should be shown on the plan or should be 
a condition of pe1mit. 

• There's no tr·affic management plan or tl'affic survey included with the documents, so there is no way
to know what the estimated number of vehicles per hour is going to be on this new road, nor is 
there any way to tell what the proposed hours of operation are for the proposed car parking area. 
There should be no pennit issued until a tr·affic smvey has been completed and assessed by 
Council's tl'affic engineer. 

• It is a massive increase in RV parking area on the previously endorsed plan, so this almost should be
considered as an entirely new use for the site. Frankly, it's a huge increase in tr·affic and parking 
over the previously endorsed plans. Looking at the notations, it's an increase from 320 sqm to 
1,755 sqm - around a five fold increase in area. 

• The pennit requires all tl'affic to drive through the entire site to get to the RV parking area, and not
to use the adjacent exit onto Sullivans Road. There should be measures in place to ensure that this 
exit cannot be used except in an emergency, and those measures should be indicated on the 
endorsed plan. 
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